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 HCBS waiver claims sent to third-party insurers 
On May 4, 2016, HMS, a vendor of the Indiana Health Coverage 

Programs (IHCP), sent a number of paid Medicaid claims for home and 

community-based services (HCBS) to third-party insurers for waiver 

members who carry private insurance. This action was taken in 

accordance with Code of Federal Regulations 42 CFR §433 Subpart D, 

which requires Medicaid to bill potentially liable third-party insurers to 

ensure that Medicaid is the payer of last resort. Because this process 

had not previously been followed for HCBS waiver claims, the claims 

recently sent, called reclamation claims, related to dates of service 

(DOS) back to 2013. 

In response to this action by HMS, the third-party insurance carriers are currently processing the Medicaid 

reclamation claims and sending out explanations of benefits (EOBs) to their policyholders, notifying them whether the 

claim has been paid or denied by the private insurer. These notifications are not bills, and members should be 

assured of this if they inquire. In most cases, the EOB explains to the member that the private insurer does not cover 

HCBS waiver services. 

Because these claims were already paid by Medicaid, there should be no action required of  waiver providers or 

members. However, if questions arise pertaining to the member's third-party insurance or reclamation claims, contact 

Kathy Myers at HMS by telephone at (317) 696-6266 or by email at Kathy.Myers@hms.com. You may also call HMS 

toll-free at 1-888-831-2715. Please have the EOB from the third-party insurance carrier available when making 

inquiries to HMS. 

IHCP continues to process delayed claims 

As announced in the Indiana Health Coverage Programs (IHCP) Banner Page BR201626, published June 28, 2016, 

a claims-processing error was identified that affected claims submitted for payment the week of June 20, 2016. The 

processing system has been corrected; however, not all delayed claims were processed during the expected time 

frame. Claims submitted June 20, 2016, through June 28, 2016, continue to be processed. Providers should see a 

number of these claims on Remittance Advices (RAs) dated July 5, 2016, with the remaining claims posted on RAs 

dated July 12, 2016. 

mailto:Kathy.Myers@hms.com
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IHCP banner page          BR201627         JULY 5, 2016 

 

If you have questions about this publication, please 

contact Customer Assistance at 1-800-577-1278. 

QUESTIONS?  

To receive email notices of IHCP publications, 

subscribe by clicking the blue subscription envelope here or 

on the pages of indianamedicaid.com. 

  

If you need additional copies of this publication, please 

download them from indianamedicaid.com.  

COPIES OF THIS PUBLICATION 
TO PRINT 

A printer-friendly version of this publication, in black and 

white and without graphics, is available for your 

convenience. 
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